COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, 7th February, 2006

MOTION (11)

MOTION:
Councillor John Lahart
"That the Manager, as a matter of urgency, pursue the developers of mature estates that are, as in the case of Orlagh Grove, for example, waiting many years to be taken-in-charge and where outstanding works remain to be undertaken and to outline how the Council intends to deal with this totally unacceptable position, and to provide this committee with a timescale for delivery on outstanding works."

REPORT:
The Council have endeavoured for some time to get the developers, Menolly Properties Ltd., to complete the outstanding taking in charge works in Orlagh Grove.  
The outstanding items to bring the estate to taking-in-charge standard are as follows:  works to roads, footpaths, kerbs, grass margins drainage, manhole covers and hydrant markers. “As constructed” drawings have also been requested from the developer and are awaited. 

A letter requesting the developer, Menolly Properties Ltd., to respond within 28 days on the above works outstanding, has been issued. 
The Council holds a Construction Industry Federation Letter of Guarantee, in the sum of €25,000, as security toward the satisfactory completion of this estate.

 Unless a commitment is received from the developer within the 28 day period it is proposed that the Council put a claim on the Letter of Guarantee and arrange for the completion of the necessary works. 
